Kirriemuir Landward West Community Council

Minutes of the Kirriemuir Landward West Community Council Meeting held in Kilry Village Hall on Monday 25th October 2010 at 7.30pm

Present:

Cllr Ian Mackintosh (Ch) Angus Council Major John Gibb Glenisla
Gillian Beckett Balintore Geoff Hobson Kingoldrum
Sheila Beckett Lintrathen Terry Roberts Glenisla

Fi Bird Airlie

Visitors: Nicky McCrimmon

Apologies: Roger Clegg, Lindsay Downie, Liz Hamilton, Anne Hutcheson, David Koller, David Robinson, Sue Smith

1.0 Welcome and Introductory Remarks by the Interim Chairperson

Cllr Mackintosh, as Interim Chairperson, welcomed those present to the meeting and noted that the meeting was quorate.

2.0 Composition of Community Council

Cllr Mackintosh announced the names and addresses of the validly nominated candidates to the Kirriemuir Landward West Community Council

3.0 Appointment of Chairperson

Cllr Mackintosh asked for nominations for the appointment of Chairperson. In his absence, Sheila Beckett proposed Roger Clegg, who had earlier signified his consent to be reappointed as Chairperson. Major Gibbs seconded the proposal. There were no other nominations and Roger Clegg was appointed as Chairman in his absence.

4.0 Appointment of Vice Chairperson

Cllr Mackintosh asked for nominations for the appointment of Vice Chairperson. Terry Roberts proposed Geoff Hobson and Sheila Beckett seconded the proposal. There were no other nominations and Geoff Hobson was appointed as Vice Chairman.

5.0 Appointment of Secretary

Cllr Mackintosh asked for nominations for the appointment of Secretary. Geoff Hobson proposed Sheila Beckett. Terry Roberts seconded the proposal. There were no other nominations and Sheila Beckett was appointed as Secretary.

6.0 Appointment of Treasurer

Cllr Mackintosh asked for nominations for the appointment of Treasurer. In her absence Gillian Beckett proposed Sue Smith, who had earlier signified her consent to be reappointed as Treasurer. Geoff Hobson seconded the proposal. There were no other nominations and Sue Smith was appointed as Treasurer

7.0 Appointment of Planning Contact

Cllr Mackintosh asked for nominations for the appointment of Planning Contact. Sheila Beckett reported that Roger Clegg had signified his consent to being reappointed as Planning

Contact and proposed him. Terry Roberts seconded the proposal. There were no other nominations and Roger Clegg was appointed as Planning Contact.

8.0 Any Other Business

Cllr Mackintosh resigned the Chair to Geoff Hobson for the rest of the meeting.

- 8.1 Kirriemuir & Dean Community Planning Event Thursday 11 November 2010, 7.00 pm Kirriemuir Town Hall. Sheila Beckett tabled correspondence regarding the forthcoming event. Geoff Hobson had also received this letter and confirmed that he would attend the event.
- 8.2 Winter Gritting. Major Gibbs asked for and received confirmation that gritting for 2010/11 would be as for 2009/10. He commented that salt had been spread at 9.30 am that morning on a dry road. It was agreed that there were occasions when it was difficult to decide when gritting was necessary. All those present expressed their gratitude for the work done to grit local roads. GH noted that the school bus hadn't missed a day last winter.
 8.3 Council Elections. Cllr Mackintosh confirmed that the next elections would take place in 2012 and the term would be for five years before reverting to four years.
- 8.4 Bi-Annual Meeting. This would take place on Wednesday 8th December at Orchard House, Forfar. Rachel Green would advise details.
- 8.5 Induction Programme. SB asked whether there was such a thing for new councillors. Nicky McCrimmon said there were documents available and handed out a copy of the Scheme for Establishment of Community Councils. If more information were required Rachel Green, the Senior Community Planning Officer, would be able to provide it.

Date of next meeting: Thursday 25th November 2010 at 7.30 pm in Kilry Village Hall.